TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
JULY 17, 2017

The Town Council met July 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ADSENT:
Council Members: Mayor Hight Chasity Chapman
Neil Benson

Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the minutes from July 3, 2017 as presented.
Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follows: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the minutes from the Planning Commission meeting
from June 6, 2017 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follows: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, and
Crumpton.

New Business-

The FFA team from Thorsby High School attended the Council meeting, they will be going to the
Nationals in Oklahoma the last week in October. Mr. Lucas stated he appreciated all the
support from the Town.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve to give the FFA $1,200.00. Council Member Collins
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follows: Yeas: Council
Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported that they received 1 bid for Storm Shelter.

Aqua Marine Enterprises $124,500




Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bid from Aqua Marine Enterprises for
$124,500.00. Council Member Neil Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Mayor reported the Town received a letter from Regional Paramedical Services, Inc stating they
would appreciate the Town waiving the license fees, penalties, and interest for the past three
years for city business license.

Council Member Benson moved to waive fees from the past, but will owe for business license
from here forward. Council Member Glenn Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the mutual aid agreement with Regional
Paramedical Services, Inc. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follows: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Police Chief Barnett — none

Fire Chief Gunn reported Movies in the Park had a good turnout. Chief Gunn wanted to thank
Laura Liveoak and Zac Hamm for doing a good job.

Terry Jackson reported they have had two 8 inch water leaks. He is not sure what is causing
them. Jackson stated they now having service leaks. They now have a full crew so they are
trying to get caught up.

Jackson stated that last Friday night they had a water leak and he sent one of the guys to get a
load of gravel. He misjudged his distance and turned the backhoe over. Nothing is
mechanically wrong with the backhoe, it just broke the three windows and bent the fender.

Jackson also stated that he talked to someone at TTL about the signs, they were supposed to be
here last Thursday and didn’t show up. Terry stated that if he takes the signs up the town
would be liable and does not want the Town to be liable.

Council Member Collins moved to approve to pay the bills and transfer of funds. Council
Member seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follows: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, and Crumpton.




There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins move to
adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




